
CAST C Meet April 28-29, 2012 

The Cast C meet this weekend went really well! It was so great 
to see 
some new swimmers in the race pool. Everyone did fantastic. 
Thank you 
to the parents for helping time, bring the tarps, and supporting 
your 
swimmer! 
 
Individual meet report: 
 
Arielle Hultner: Arielle swam quite a few races on Saturday, 
swimming 
the 100 free, 25 breast, and the 25 fly for the first time, 
dropping 5 
seconds in her 25 back, 3 in her 25 free. Very nice races, she 
is 
improving so much! 
 
Tiffany He: Tiffany also swam some new events this weekend, and 
had 
some amazing swims. She is growing up to be a great swimmer and 
she is 
improving every day! 
 
Jonathan Cong: Jonathan is a real up and coming age group 
swimmer! He 
swam some new events including the breastroke and butterfly and 
did 
the strokes very efficiently. Keep up the hard work Jonathan! 
 
Charlotte Cong: Charlotte had some breakthrough races this 
weekend 
dropping 9 seconds in her 200 free,3 in her 50 back for a B cut, 
5 in 
her 100 free, and 1 in her 50 breast. She is really beginning to 
be a 
serious competitor and it is very exciting to watch her race! 
 
Bailey Deck: Bailey swam the 200 free for the first time, 
dropped 3 
seconds in her 100 free, 2 in her 50 breast, and one in her 100 
IM. 
She is really beginning to learn how to race and had some 
impressive 
swims, great job! 



 
Hanna Ramsey: Hanna dropped 7 seconds in her 200 free and a 
second in 
her 50 free. Her freestyle is really coming along nicely now 
that she 
is not looking forward while swimming. 
 
Midnite Ochoa: Midnite had a great meet dropping 6 seconds in 
her 200 
free, and a second in her 50 free and had a phenomenal 200 IM 
dropping 
25 seconds! Awesome job Midnite! 
 
Tyler Hemmerling: Tyler had some solid swims staying close to 
his best 
times in his events. He was a little discouraged that he wasn't 
improving but all we need to work on is being more efficient in 
our 
strokes and he will improve tremendously! 
 
Jack Schwinkendorf: Jack dropped6 seconds in his 200 free, and a 
second in his 100 back this weekend, very nice races. I would 
like to 
see him enter even more events so we can see even more 
improvements! 
 
Luke Schwinkendorf: Luke had some solid swims earning a B cut in 
the 
50 free and swimming the 50 fly for the first time. I can't wait 
to 
see more more from him this season! 
 
Erica Heistand: Erica dropped a second in her 50 fly and earned 
a B 
cut in her 50 back and 50 free! Great swims Erica, I would love 
to see 
you more at practices so we can start earning those A and JO 
cuts! 
 
Dan Doan: Dan had some fantastic races, earning a B cut in his 
25 
back and his 25 breast, dropping 3 seconds in his 50 free. Dan's 
improvement has been very exciting to watch and I am looking 
forward 
to him making some A cuts soon! 
 
Chi Doan: Chi swam the 50 back for the first time this weekend 



and 
dropped 5 seconds in his 50 free. We still have some technique 
to work 
on, but he has improved immensely! 
 
Ann Doan: Ann swam the 100 free dropping 17 seconds! She did dq 
in her 
breast for a one hand touch, but she will learn from that and 
carry 
that into her practices so that she doesn't do it again. Great 
job 
Ann! 
 
Rebecca Roytman: Rebecca dropped seven seconds in her 50 free 
and had 
a great race. There are some legality issues to address but 
overall 
she is coming along great and improving! 
 
Natalie Vitkouski: Natalie swam the 50 free dropping 3 seconds, 
great 
job! We will need to work o her breastroke kick a little more, 
but it 
was great to see her there racing fast! 
 
Parnika Kant: This was Parnika's very first swim meet! She swam 
the 50 
free and 50 breast and did fantastic! It was really great to see 
her 
racing and can't wait to see more from her after more practice 
in the 
pool. 
 
This meet went very well for our team and although the two hand 
touches in breastroke will have to be practiced more for our 
pre-competitive group since there were a few dq's from that, 
there 
were hardly any DQ's and I am very proud of all the swimmers for 
their 
performance. I am very excited for these guys and can't wait to 
see 
them get better with more practice! Great job everyone! 

 


